Patient Reference Group Meeting

The Grange, Greenview and Kinsley Medical Centres
Tuesday 23rd October 2012 at 12 noon
Present:
Patient Representatives:

Jon Butree, Angie Deakin, Rita Harrison, Paul Stephens, Pam Walker

Staff Member: Sonia Poulson
Apologies: Sheila Butler  

There was a short discussion regarding the success of the opening of new endoscopy unit. [PW] sent photos to the newspaper but to date there has been no report in the paper which is a little disappointing since it was such a lovely afternoon.  

[SP]  Gave an update on the information needed for the Care Quality Commission submission which is due on the 26th November. This is to check compliance with specific quality standards. This has created an additional amount of work for staff but is essential in order to improve the quality of care that we give to all of our patients.

There was a discussion about the on-going problems with the car park, particularly with regards to disabled parking. Once the building work is complete new disabled parking bays will be marked out. It was agreed however, that things were improving since the employment of the practice caretaker/car park supervisor. 

[SP] mentioned that improvements have been made to the layout of the new theatre in order to improve infection prevention and control.
[PS]  Reported on his attendance at the PRG network meeting at White Rose House which he had mixed feelings about, but does intend to attend the meetings in the future. 

[SP]  Reported that the compliments and comments boxes were now in place at each of the three surgery sites. It is hoped that the comments would be constructive rather than negative.
The new system for flu vaccinations was discussed as it was feared that some people may miss out. Vulnerable patients who missed the first opportunity will be contacted by post as this is more cost effective than sending out reminders to all patients. It was also suggested that perhaps phone reminders were more cost effective than postage.
The 2012/13 practice survey was discussed by the members of the group. It was suggested that this year’s survey should be a ‘follow-on’ from the previous years, asking questions around issues that were raised last year and the improvements that have been made by the practice as included in the practice action plan. 

This would hopefully then highlight whether or not patients feel that improvements have been made across each of the three surgery sites.
The priority areas as taken from the 2011/12 action plan are as follows: the car park at the Hemsworth site, contacting the practice by telephone, the opportunity to make comments and compliments, confidentiality and the need for a quiet and private area, and the appointment system and future appointments been taken.
It was agreed to proceed with the survey on this basis and questions were devised around the above priorities. 

As in the previous year, a rating system would be used with a space at the end of the questions for further comments to be made.
[SP] agreed to complete the draft survey as soon as possible and bring along to the next meeting for comments and approval.

[PW]  Asked permission to invite a speaker from an NHS foundation trust to talk about a self- management course [The Expert Patient] She has completed the course and is aware of others who have benefitted. The group thought it was a good idea therefore PW will contact the coordinator to invite them to one of our meetings early next year if possible.   

Next Meeting

4 December 2012 at 12pm

The Grange Medical Centre

Therapy Unit

